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City of Wichita
City Council Meeting

July 9, 2019

TO:   Mayor and City Council

SUBJECT: Riverfront Legacy Master Plan (District I)

INITIATED BY: City Manager’s Office

AGENDA: New Business

Recommendation:  Authorize funding for the Riverfront Legacy Master Plan.

Background: Growing out of Project Wichita; Opportunity Wichita, a 501(c)3 not for profit corporation, 
seeks to contract with Populous, Inc. for consulting and project management services for professional 
planning and design services to develop the Riverfront Legacy Master Plan.  The engagement between 
Opportunity Wichita and Populous, a global architectural design firm, working with professionals in real 
estate, design, transportation and construction, provides a framework for creating a comprehensive master 
plan and vision for future development on the east bank of the Arkansas River in Wichita.  
Working toward a final concept master plan to connect this area with the proposed Ballpark Village on 
the river’s west bank and with the greater downtown area; the project will produce the master plan to 
guide future development on the east side of the Arkansas River.  As shown on the attached map, the plan 
will primarily concentrate on the area south of Douglas to US 54/Kellogg and between the river and Main 
Street; the elements under consideration include:  Century II, a performing arts center, convention center, 
the former municipal library, WaterWalk, and additional open space.  Previous studies and community 
input will be used to guide the process.  Led by the private sector, the process is designed to provide both 
a vision and an implementation strategy to guide the next steps in this regionally significant development 
opportunity.

An important component of the project will be community involvement.  Led by Bothner & Bradley, an 
open and transparent process of engaging the public will involve open houses and walking tours in the 
area.  Ongoing open houses and presentations with community leaders and elected officials from the City 
and County, throughout the process, and throughout the community, will offer opportunities for 
communicating with the public and chances to receive feedback as plans are developed and finalized.

Analysis:  The budget for this six to eight month project is $700,000.  Primarily funded by the private 
sector, Opportunity Wichita seeks funding support of $100,000 from the City of Wichita and $100,000 
from Sedgwick County.  The potential development, including a performing arts center, the Ballpark 
Village and other community amenities along the river corridor promise to attract visitors regionally; not 
just within the City of Wichita.  By leveraging the City’s investment with the County and the private 
sector, the City of Wichita will contribute less than 15% of the project funds.  This partnership allows the 
City to be a major part of the design and implementation of a catalytic development along the river, which 
will continue to enhance the quality of place in our community.

Financial Considerations:  Funding is available from the Transient Guest Tax.

Legal Considerations:  There are no legal considerations.

Recommendation/Actions:  It is recommended that the City Council authorize funding of up to 
$100,000 from the Transient Guest Tax for the Riverfront Legacy Master Plan.

Attachment:  Map of the Plan Area
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